STATEMENT OF REASONS


City of Newcastle upon Tyne
(Mill Vale and Stewart Court)
Speed Limit Order 2023


The Council’s reasons for proposing to make the above Order are as follows:-

Housing Developments have been constructed creating Mill Vale and Stewart Court in the Callerton and Throckley Ward, along with signage stating that both streets are subject to a 20mph speed limit. However, when these signs were erected, no legal order was created to legalise the speed limit.

Newcastle City Council are proposing a new legal order to support the speed limit currently shown in Mill Vale and Stewart Court. The road in question is a restricted road and so has a speed limit of 30mph. The Council seeks to reduce this to 20mph as per the signage in place. This will allow the speed limit to become enforceable, avoiding danger to persons or other traffic using the road or any other road or for preventing the likelihood of any such danger arising due to inappropriate driving.
